
 

DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN  
Friday, December 11, 2020  
A-Day  
 
Remote Learning Day - There will be no live instruction and no office hours. Remote Learning Days 
are instructional days where students have time to complete assignments and learning provided 
by their teachers.  

   

TODAY’S EVENTS 

Staff Circle Check In​ - Optional 

Jenrette/Jewell Award Applications Due - 4:00 

Q2 - 6 Week Grades Due in PS 

 

Saturday Event  - ACT 

Sunday Event - ACT 

 
Important Links and Resources: 

*View the Daily Announcement Bulletin ​HERE 
*​Contact a counselor​  ​How to Contact Your Counselor During Remote Learning  
*Read Principal Asburn's Weekly Message ​HERE 
*​BHS Staff Directory ​HERE 
*Learn about BHS Community Service requirements ​HERE 
*Support the BHS Academic Booster Club ​HERE 
*Join the PTSA ​HERE 
*Buy Spiritwear ​HERE 
*Harris Teeter Vic Card: BHS # 1936: ​https://forms.gle/Mu3ow6QH52FHpUs96​ with your first and last name  
*Family and Student Resources and Support: ​Advocacybhs@gmail.com 
*Broughton Sports Blog: ​http://broughtonsports.blogspot.com 
*Broughton High School: 919-856-7810 
*Class Weekly Emails: Class of 2021: ​HERE​ Class of 2022: ​HERE​ Class of 2023: ​HERE​ Class of 2024: ​HERE  

FYI: The Daily Announcements Bulletin [DAB] is posted on Broughton Magnet High School Homepage. Visit 
https://www.wcpss.net/broughtonhs​ ,  click on Our School and then Daily Announcements Bulletins.  

 
PARENT ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
Let's CELEBRATE our WONDERFUL, hard-working staff for the holidays! This year we are not able to do our BIG cookie 
exchange, but we can still show our love by sending staff members home with a yummy holiday dessert. Please sign up to 
bring a baked good for a staff member.  

● Pie 
● Cookies/Bars (2 dozen) 
● Cupcakes (1 dozen) 
● Cake 

Staff Treats Sign Up​ ​Items can be homemade or store bought. Homemade items should be labeled (your name and item) 

and in disposable container. Store bought items should be in the original container. Item drop off is Thursday, Dec. 17 
between 7:00-8:00am in the carpool lane in front of the tennis courts. ​Per WCPSS, while on campus volunteers must follow 
covid protocols and wear a mask and gloves. ​ Questions? Contact Andrea Trowell (andrea.trowell@gmail.com or 
919-272-5592) 

Come Join Us as NCPTA Gates Team presents Virtual Learning During a Pandemic: Are We Striving or Surviving on December 12th from 10:00am - 2:00pm. 

The NCPTA Gates Team proudly presents the final event in our Virtual Townhall Series entitled:  Virtual Learning during a 
Pandemic: Are we Surviving or Thriving? 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/ncpta-gates-team-presents-the-virtual-learning-during-a-pandemic-townhall-tickets-129020524863​. 
 

BHS Spiritwear: Broughton Spiritwear makes a great holiday gift! Visit the Spiritwear store at 
https://bhs.new.memberhub.store/store​ and place your order online. All orders must be placed by TODAY to guarantee 
delivery before Winter Break.  

BHS PTSA Fundraising Events: 

 

https://wcpss-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/g/personal/abozek_wcpss_net/EUXRKhYsOP1FprlT96Cjqh8B2TtGCiL1tvnwDPo5H4ZzCA?e=JITGHm
https://www.wcpss.net/domain/14645
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1shLZDKZVWlONe3kh9K4pNDE8JuvkXxzBptmY-idQ8Xs/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.wcpss.net/Page/31700
https://www.wcpss.net/Page/45215
https://broughtoncommunityservice.weebly.com/
https://bhs.new.memberhub.store/store?category=Academic%20Booster%20Club
https://bhs.memberhub.store/
https://bhs.new.memberhub.store/store?category=PTSA%20Spirit%20Wear
https://forms.gle/Mu3ow6QH52FHpUs96
http://broughtonsports.blogspot.com/
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/BcC3TdWN9DzhBZNRLaIuFw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhSLAlP0QpaHR0cHM6Ly9iaHMubWVtYmVyaHViLmNvbS9odWIvQ2xhc3NvZjIwMjFXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgBHpXxnX4cljCpSGGttY2Nvbm5lbGxAYnVkZGdyb3VwLmNvbVgEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/OUFXmbotr4WuEh3tVgsjqw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhSLAlP0QlaHR0cHM6Ly9iaHMubWVtYmVyaHViLmNvbS9odWIvQkhTMjAyMlcHc2Nob29sbUIKAEelfGdfhyWMKlIYa21jY29ubmVsbEBidWRkZ3JvdXAuY29tWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/-bpXGLBgOaOGF2JFKyOy-g~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhSLAlP0QYaHR0cDovL2VlcHVybC5jb20vZ3h1cEZYVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAR6V8Z1-HJYwqUhhrbWNjb25uZWxsQGJ1ZGRncm91cC5jb21YBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/3Hr3KkyElRpZUC3JahDHRg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhSLAlP0QpaHR0cHM6Ly9iaHMubWVtYmVyaHViLmNvbS9odWIvQ2xhc3NvZjIwMjRXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgBHpXxnX4cljCpSGGttY2Nvbm5lbGxAYnVkZGdyb3VwLmNvbVgEAAAAAQ~~
https://www.wcpss.net/broughtonhs
https://bhs.memberhub.com/HSR11938I27612
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/ncpta-gates-team-presents-the-virtual-learning-during-a-pandemic-townhall-tickets-129020524863
https://bhs.new.memberhub.store/store


 

BHS Ornaments and Prints!  Great gift idea for the holidays for students and teachers!  Lew Wilson Art will donate 20% of 
sales this year to BHS PTSA.  This includes ALL prints and ornaments on their website all year!   For holiday delivery, place 
order by December 11th.  Go to: ​www.lewwilsonart.com​ - Use Promo Code: BROUGHTON at checkout to ensure that the BHS 
PTSA gets credit for the purchase. 

Order Holiday Cards from Shutterfly or Tiny Prints!  Did you know that if you do you could help the Broughton PTSA earn 8% 
back?  All you have to do is use the ​BHS.ShutterflyStorefront.com​ to order all of your Holiday cards and personalized gifts 
and Shutterfly will give 8% back to Broughton's PTSA.  It's easy AND fun!!!  

Order your Holiday gifts from Amazon!  ​On your first visit to ​smile.amazon.com​, you need to select PTA North Carolina Congress 
Broughton Community High School PTSA before you begin shopping. Amazon will remember your selection and then every eligible purchase 
you make through AmazonSmile will result in a donation to the Broughton PTSA!  Happy Shopping!!! 

Scholarship Bulletin #12 has been posted on our homepage and can be found by going to Students/Seniors/Scholarship 
Information/Scholarship Bulletins. It has also been posted on the Student Services Webpage 
www.broughtonstudentservices.weebly.com​.]  
 
The following resource is an awesome "virtual college fair" for our in-state institutions and some other post-secondary 
options like the military as well:  
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1DPSOnGQeDSB0GagLkrdFYbD94rLzTXr6GrHVoDTC5og/present?slide=id.p 
 
Whom Should I Contact? ​To best support your student and your family as we kick off the year, we want to provide you the fastest response 
time on your questions as possible. To this end, we’ve created a ​Whom Should I Contact document​ that provides contact information for 
commonly asked questions. You can find this on our website under “Our School” at “Contact Us.”  
 

GLOBAL POINTS OF PROGRESS - India: An innovative social enterprise combining clean energy technology and tourism has 
equipped more than 130 villages in India with solar power and generated $100,000 in income for residents. ​Global Himalayan 
Expedition [GHE] finds villages that lack reliable access to electricity and leads tourist treks to help engineers set up solar 
microgrids and other clean energy fixtures in the remote Himalayan communities. The hikes help pay for the grids and cost up 
to $3,500 per person. So far more than 1,300 tourists have participated.  
 
STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL]  
 
The ACT will be administered at Broughton TOMORROW. Students registered to take the test should report by 7:45 

am with an Admission Ticket, acceptable photo ID, two No. 2 pencils and a soft eraser [No PENS or MECHANICAL 

PENCILS], acceptable calculator, and a snack.  Your photo ID must be a physical, valid [unexpired], original, 

government- or school- issued, and bear your full legal name. The name on your ID must exactly match the name on 

your Admission Ticket. Health screenings will be conducted outside prior to entry so plan for inclement weather if 

needed.  

 

The main elevator on the 1300 hall is fixed! 

 
2021 SPRING CLASS REGISTRATION for DRIVER EDUCATION 
​Coach Wheeler is NOW accepting 2021 Spring Registration forms for Driver Education. Please go to 
JORDANDRIVING.COM​ to find the registration forms and 2021 Spring Class information for Broughton. Send the 
registration form to Coach Wheeler email address at ​rwheeler2@wcpss.net​. COACH WHEELER WILL EMAIL CLASS 
CONFIRMATIONS FOR 2021 SPRING CLASSES ON WEDNEDAY JANUARY 6TH. 
 
If a student performed community service hours prior to March 13, 2020, and the hours have not been submitted, 
they may turn the hours in by submitting a scanned form to BroughtonHSService@wcpss.net. No service hours 
performed after March 13th will be processed at this time, and there is no community service requirement for any 
student for this school year. If students performed service hours after March 13, 2020, they should hold on to the 
forms to submit the hours when the school is accepting them. For more information about requirements for this 
school year, how to download community service forms and to check the status of community service hours, please 
visit https://broughtoncommunityservice.weebly.com/guidelines.html. 
 
EVENTS AT THE WELL 
Fun Friday Improv - Friday, Dec. 11th, 4pm. To into the holidays on a fun note. Email ​murchison@wade.org​ for more info.  
  

 

https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbuddgroup.us3.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D844ace88d705ab0262fe3aa2e%26id%3Db1d041c08f%26e%3Dafa004f4df&data=04%7C01%7C%7C9104c4349ef541de8e8708d88c9ab0b5%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637413943295364198%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=UT7VdRqXoxuNKd56ZvoBojhtI54BbbPD8UaUjtLfuis%3D&reserved=0
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fbhs.shutterflystorefront.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cc0607bd7000a4dbe783b08d88fdeb6f2%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637417533991321800%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=9%2Fe%2Bd3dNr2EgqkSV4WKbfIZQvjgQLr1E3vDC0zGsipk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fref%3Dsmi_se_saas_lsmi_smi&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cc0607bd7000a4dbe783b08d88fdeb6f2%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637417533991331795%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=BP5GgLARBRcwkVzP84ArcNc8MrlBlfGKbVSZsmW45Y0%3D&reserved=0
http://www.broughtonstudentservices.weebly.com/
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1DPSOnGQeDSB0GagLkrdFYbD94rLzTXr6GrHVoDTC5og/present?slide=id.p
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/m2qhFcadgs7Vg3ccCNo2xQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhGounP0QgaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cud2Nwc3MubmV0L1BhZ2UvNDQ2MTFXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgBIJ1g5X5I_hN1SGGttY2Nvbm5lbGxAYnVkZGdyb3VwLmNvbVgEAAAAAQ~~
http://jordandriving.com/
mailto:murchison@wade.org


 

Do you like games, competition, and fun? Do you want to try something different to take your mind off school for a bit? Check out 
WELL's Improvaganza event! For an hour, you'll help create and compete in the game against other students in a game you've never 
played before! Think you have what it takes to win? Sign up to find out! All registrants will be entered to win a 10$ gift card. 
Registration Link: ​https://bit.ly/FUNWELL 

 
Join us for our annual collaborative showcase featuring all fine arts programs at Broughton High School on December 17 at 
7:00PM. COLLAGE is typically performed throughout our campus but this year we will demonstrate how our students are meeting 
the moment by adapting our various art forms to new environments. 2020 has been unprecedented and while making art has 
looked and felt differently the students have proven that they are still here and arts matter more than ever! 
 
https://youtu.be/Fuazqz5GpE8 

ATTENTION SOPHOMORES: Broughton has been invited to select one sophomore to attend the Hugh O’Brian Youth 
Leadership [HOBY] Leadership Seminar. This year the Leadership Seminar will be held on the campus of North Carolina 
State University June 11-June 13, 2021.  During the Seminar, Broughton’s Ambassador will participate in 3-4 days of fun 
interactive leadership training, meet state leaders, and make new friends. The seminar curriculum is based on the Social 
Change Model of Leadership and develops leadership from three perspectives: Personal Leadership, Group Leadership, 
and Leadership for Society.  Last year, Broughton’s HOBY Ambassador was Lillian Harrell. If interested in being 
considered to represent Broughton, email Mr. Rudder at ​Jrudder@wcpss.net​.  
 
LATIPAC PHOTO REQUEST 
Hey Caps! Are you interested in being a part of the yearbook this year? If you do, then hurray! If you have any photos of you or your friends 

during your remote learning, feel free to submit them to us with this QR Code! Latipac Staff 

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS] 

Interested in Winston-Salem State University. Check out their Second Virtual Fall Open House 
scheduled for December 12. Visit 
https://www.wssu.edu/admissions/virtual-fall-open-house.html 
 
Juniors and Seniors who have no outstanding fines may apply for an off-campus lunch pass for the 
Spring 2021 semester. A parent/guardian must sign the off-campus lunch form found in the School 
News section of the BHS website and students should bring the form to school and pick up a 
temporary lunch pass according to the schedule listed on the form. 
 
The triangle area regional admissions recruiters group, R3NC, is partnering with the College 
Foundation of North Carolina (CFNC) to host a virtual FAFSA and Financial Aid workshop on Thursday, 
December 17 at 4:00pm. To join the workshop, visit ​www.bit.ly/r3ncworkshop​. 

 

Broughton Arts: 15COLLAGE Showcase 

Join us for our annual collaborative showcase featuring all fine arts programs at 
Broughton High School. Collage is typically performed throughout our campus... 

youtu.be 

https://bit.ly/FUNWELL
https://youtu.be/Fuazqz5GpE8
mailto:Jrudder@wcpss.net
https://www.wssu.edu/admissions/virtual-fall-open-house.html
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.bit.ly%2Fr3ncworkshop&data=04%7C01%7CSCHULTZE18%40ECU.EDU%7C66d3fe497a16412ae78008d89ae6014b%7C17143cbb385c4c45a36ac65b72e3eae8%7C0%7C1%7C637429659944691227%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0&sdata=Jt3xa56zdEu1Rj8w51nOwsWqM6UfUdI5Z1wtkaUuz4c%3D&reserved=0
https://youtu.be/Fuazqz5GpE8


 

 
BHS Juniors and Seniors, 
While we know this fall looks a little different, we do not want you to miss out on a time-honored tradition at Broughton 
High School -​ Ordering your official Class Ring!​ ​Please ​watch this short video​ and use the ​order button here​ to take you to the 
Jostens ring designer to create your customized NBHS class jewelry. If you would like to order the unique Broughton Signet 
Ring (see below), please complete this form ​HERE!​ ​Don’t know your size? No problem. Use the sizing guide on the website or 
place your order entering “size unknown” and Jostens will mail you a sizing kit. ​Class ring orders placed by 12/15 receive a 
free NBHS Adidas Backpack - cannot be combined with other offers, and excludes Tradewinds and Basic collections. 

Order deadline for engraved, personalized, Graduation Announcements is December 18th!  Click ​HERE​ to place your 
announcement order!  

Parking Signup for BHS Spring 2021 Semester ​Questions: Contact Mr. Lentz (919-856-7810 EXT 23260) or access BHS 

homepage Access Sign-Up Genius Link HERE: ​https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F084CAAAA2BA0F85-bhsstudent  

The PSAT will be offered to registered Juniors on Tuesday, January 26 during periods 1A-3A. This year, WCPSS has 
decided to allow ONLY 11th graders to participate in this exam. There is a fee of $17 to take the assessment, but 11th 
grade students with a GPA at or above 4.3438 can take the test for free. Students who believe they have a GPA at or 
above 4.3438 and want to take the test should register with this form: ​tinyurl.com/freepsat2020​. All other students 
should register online. The online registration window for testing will open on 12/1 and will close 12/18. Online 
registration link: ​tinyurl.com/BROUGHTONPSAT2020​. ​Students who are unable to participate in the Jan 26 
administration (9th, 10th, and 12th graders) can take official PSAT practice tests on their own and get the diagnostic 
information that can be used to improve future performance. These tests can be found at 
https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/psat-nmsqt-psat-10/practice/full-length-practice-tests​. Please note the 
practice tests do not count toward scholarship opportunities. Please contact Testing Coordinator, Rebecca Asbill with 
questions (​rasbill@wcpss.net​). 
 
Meredith Leadership Conference for High School Juniors. Saturday, February 13, 2021. Discover your personal leadership 
style and strengthen your leadership skills.  When you attend Meredith’s annual Leadership Conference for High School 
Juniors, you’ll join approximately 200 young women who are eager to develop their leadership skills and make a positive 
difference in all they do. You’ll learn from dynamic speakers, engage in hands-on activities, and collaborate with other 
students from across the region. The annual leadership conference is hosted by Meredith’s Student Leadership and Service 
staff and Meredith student leaders. Attendance is free. Space is limited. Whether you’re an upfront leader or lead from 
behind the scenes, this conference can help you become a more effective and collaborative leader. For more information, 
visit ​https://www.meredith.edu/admissions/junior-leadership-conference​ . 

Scholarship Bulletin #12 has been posted on our homepage and can be found by going to Students/Seniors/Scholarship 
Information/Scholarship Bulletins. It has also been posted on the Student Services Webpage 
www.broughtonstudentservices.weebly.com​.]  
 
The following resource is an awesome "virtual college fair" for our in-state institutions and some other post-secondary 
options like the military as well: 
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1DPSOnGQeDSB0GagLkrdFYbD94rLzTXr6GrHVoDTC5og/present?slide=id.p 
 
Aspiring Educators Interested in NCSU: For students interested in learning more about the NC State College of Education, we 
recommend students attend a ​virtual information session​ offered on Wednesdays throughout the fall semester. The ​N.C. 
Teaching Fellows Application​ will open in October and remain open until January 2021. For all students who are interested in 
teaching STEM (middle or high school Agricultural Education, Mathematics, Science, or Technology, Engineering, and Design 
education) or Special Education (K-12), please visit the ​NC State College of Education​ website and check out the ​NC State 
Teaching Fellows flyer​. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://view.vidreach.io/viewer/reach/ea528bb5-6689-4dc2-8dd0-afcd43ca5f49/0b1fdba6-d920-4159-b053-7df80f99c3f6/5302a383-2784-4e11-8535-abc3b1c6b6de?pk_campaign=0b1fdba6-d920-4159-b053-7df80f99c3f6
https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/productBrowse/1051373/Broughton-High-School/Class-Jewelry/2006071011045564036/CATALOG_JRD/
https://ncjostens.wufoo.com/forms/broughton-signet-ring-order-form/
https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/customer/1051373/Broughton-High-School/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F084CAAAA2BA0F85-bhsstudent
http://tinyurl.com/freepsat2020
http://tinyurl.com/BROUGHTONPSAT2020
https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/psat-nmsqt-psat-10/practice/full-length-practice-tests
mailto:rasbill@wcpss.net
https://www.meredith.edu/admissions/junior-leadership-conference
http://www.broughtonstudentservices.weebly.com/
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1DPSOnGQeDSB0GagLkrdFYbD94rLzTXr6GrHVoDTC5og/present?slide=id.p
https://t.e2ma.net/click/wynydn/os1mu9/kpwlugd
https://t.e2ma.net/click/wynydn/os1mu9/sn0lugd
https://t.e2ma.net/click/wynydn/os1mu9/sn0lugd
https://t.e2ma.net/click/wynydn/os1mu9/8f1lugd
https://t.e2ma.net/click/wynydn/os1mu9/o81lugd
https://t.e2ma.net/click/wynydn/os1mu9/o81lugd


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

  
 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


